From: Koerner, Jeff

To: Walker, Elizabeth (AIR)

Cc: Holtom. Jonathan; Vielhauer, Trina; Linero. Alvaro
Subject: RE: FW: Scanned Document

Date: Wednesday, September 22, 2010 3:56:35 PM

Hey, I’'m discussing this with Mike Roddy ... it’s probably a project, but maybe an exemption.

From: Mike Roddy [mailto:WMRoddy@seminole-electric.com]
Sent: Wednesday, September 22, 2010 2:59 PM

To: Koerner, Jeff

Cc: Holtom, Jonathan; Halpin, Mike; Vielhauer, Trina
Subject: Re: FW: Scanned Document

Jeff: Our Project Engineer on this project is confirming the ventilation design specifics with Black&Veatch
and I'll get back to you, hopefully this afternoon to verify. The system includes a fan to pull the displaced
air from the truck being loaded and send that air back into the ash silo that is equipped with a filter. Mike

>>> "Koerner, Jeff" <Jeff.Koerner@dep.state.fl.us> 9/22/2010 8:58 AM >>>
Mike,

This got forwarded to me. Generally, we give AC permits to install the baghouses on the silo and
possibly the "telescoping spout with ventilation system to capture fugitive PM". These sound like control
devices. Rule 62-210.300(1), F.A.C. requires an AC permit for the addition of air pollution controls. The
exemption you mention is based on potential emissions, which is calculated without controls unless
authorized by a federally enforceable permit. (We are working on a rule change that may specifically
exempt small baghouses, but it's not ready yet.)

It's possible that we could issue a case-by-case exemption in accordance with Rule 62-4.040, F.A.C.
What is the ventilation system that captures fugitive PM from the telescoping spout?
Thanks!

Jeff Koerner, New Source Review Section
850/921-9536

The Department of Environmental Protection values your feedback as a customer. DEP Secretary Mimi
Drew is committed to continuously assessing and improving the level and quality of services provided to
you. Please take a few minutes to comment on the quality of service you received. Copy the url below to
a web browser to complete the DEP survey: http://survey.dep.state.fl.us/?

refemail=Jeff.Koerner@dep.state.fl.us Thank you in advance for completing the survey.

From: Walker, Elizabeth (AIR)
Sent: Tuesday, September 21, 2010 4:33 PM
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To: Vielhauer, Trina; Koerner, Jeff; Linero, Alvaro; Holtom, Jonathan
Subject: FW: Scanned Document

We were cc'd on this letter from Seminole Electric about their power plant siting application. Is this
anything we need to review or process? Can we just scan it as correspondence?

Elizabeth Walker

Bureau of Air Regulation

Division of Air Resource Management (DARM)
(850)921-9505

————— Original Message-----

From: Digital Sender [mailto:DIGITAL.SENDER@DEP.STATE.FL.US]
Sent: Tuesday, September 21, 2010 4:31 PM

To: Walker, Elizabeth (AIR)

Subject: Scanned Document

Please open the attached document. This document was digitally sent to you using an HP Digital Sending
device.

For more information on HP MFP Digital Sending please visit:

http://www.hp.com/go/HP_Digital Sender_Module.com

** NOTICE **

This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended
recipient(s) and may contain confidential, proprietary and privileged information.
Any un-authorized review, copying, use, disclosure, or distribution is prohibited.
If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and
delete all copies of the original message.
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